Minutes
Street Sanitation Committee Meeting
August 18, 2025

The special meeting of the Street Sanitation Committee was held August 18, 2025, at 10:00
A.M. The following were notified of the time, date, and place of the meeting: Chairwoman
Terry Davis, and Members of the Finance Committee, the City Staff, and the press. Present
at the meeting were the following: Council Members: Terry Davis, Albert Woodberry, Eddie
Kitchen, Street Sanitation Director Tarus Gilchrist, and City Administrator Holly Jackson,

1. Call Meeting To Order & Welcome: Chairwoman Terry Davis called the meeting to
order and welcomed all present.

2. Disclosure that local media has been informed of meeting pursuant to South
Carolina Freedom of Information Act: Chairwoman Terry Davis stated the local media
had been contacted regarding the time, date, and place of the special committee meeting for
Monday, August 18, 2025.

3. Discussion:

(a) Street/Sanitation Update

Street Sanitation Director Tarus Gilchrist gave an update on the department. Details are
attached.

4. Adjournment:

Council Member Albert Woodberry made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Eddie Kitchen
seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned.

Council Member / Street Sanitation Chairwoman
Terry Davis

ATTEST:

Felicia Sawyer-Norton, Clerk



Public Works Committee Meeting 8/18/25

Committee Members
Teri Davis

Eddie Kitchen
Albert Woodberry

Residential Garbage
Is going great!!! We will need additional cards as soon as possible.

Budget Item: Carts

Commercial Garbage

I'm sure everyone knows that our front loader commercial truck caught fire almost
a month ago. For three weeks the men of the street department hand dump each
dumpster. We also delivered 5 carts to every school, and 3 carts to every restaurant.
The front loader truck that was burned is still in the insurance companies Hands.
This truck is being worked on by Pertbuilt in Florence and when at least Peterbilt it
will go to Amick Equipment and Lexington.

Budget Item: Commercial Front Load Truck

Curbside Debis
We are currently down to one truck that is servicing the curbside pick up for the city
of Mullins.

Budget Item: Used U-Haul 10,000
Repurposed Dump Body
Installation Labor 10,000

Stormwater
Stormwater department consist of one full time employee. Sean Bennett is currently
cleaning the storm drainage systems for the City of Mullins. Hurricane Season

Budget Item: Tymco 435 SRE Street Sweeper 200,000- 250,000
Grass Crew

There is only one person that’s dedicated to the grass crew Because of the budget
cut to the 2025, 2026 budget year.



City of Mullins Projects
Main St.- paving, restriping and upgrading of some handicap walks. Completion
2026

Completed Projects

Avon Cir.- paving

Mullins St.- paving

Agnew St. - paving

W. Marion St.- paving

CTC Projects That will have to be paid for by the city of Mullins and then
reimbursement will be sent back from the state.

1. Dogwood St. & St. Ann St.- Drainage project to upgrade our current storm drain
pipe from 12 inch pipe to 18 inch pipe. This will hopefully eliminate the flooding.

2. Sandy Bluff/Hwy. 917- James Project to upgrade the current 36 inch pipe to 48
inch pipe. The current pipe that's there is completely clogged with tree roots.

Used U-Haul 8,000



Tymco SRE Street Sweeper



Carts
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